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1 April 2020 
 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself as the new Head Teacher of 
Northfield Academy.  May I begin by thanking Mr Craig (Depute Head Teacher) for his hard 
work and commitment as Acting Head Teacher prior to my arrival. 
 
We find ourselves operating a virtual school campus due to COVID-19 and it will take me a 
little longer to get to know the pupils and yourselves as a result.  I very much look forward 
to meeting with you when we do open our doors again. 
 
In the meantime, I am working with staff on how we continue to engage your child in their 
learning.  Since taking up the post, I have been highly impressed by the dedication of all 
staff and their commitment to providing digital learning experiences for our young people 
during this challenging period.  
 
Moving forward, I will be providing you with a weekly update on key issues.  For the moment, 
this will be one way of starting and maintaining communication with you.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Douglas Watt 
Head Teacher 


